

RPCA c/o HUNT CLUB-RIVERSIDE PARK COMMUNITY CENTRE, 3320 PAUL ANKA DR, OTTAWA ON K1V 0J9

February 9, 2021

Mayor Jim Watson & Ottawa City Council Ottawa City Hall 110 Laurier Ave. West Ottawa K1P 1J1 [Sent by email: Jim.Watson@ottawa.ca]

RE: Planning Committee Recommendations to Council re. urban land expansion

Dear Mayor Watson,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Riverside Park Community Association (RPCA) to echo the objections of the Federation of Citizens' Associations of Ottawa (FCA) and the chorus of First Nation's groups that are opposed to the Tewin development project.

On February 10, 2021 Ottawa City Council will deal with the recommendations from Planning Committee regarding expansion to the current urban boundary to accommodate future development. The RPCA is opposed the recommendation from City Planning Committee to award 445 hectares of Algonquin/Taggart land for future urban development.

Our objections are motivated by two factors: the city's commitment to prioritize growth through intensification over urban boundary expansion; and our support for the concerns expressed by Indigenous communities, about the lack of consultation on major decisions affecting Algonquin lands.

We believe that the City of Ottawa must grow responsibly and sustainably in every sense of those words. That includes preserving as much greenspace land as possible and ensuring that new developments are serviced by municipal transit and infrastructure. But it also requires community consultation and consent. In this case, the opposition of many Indigenous leaders are themselves evidence of the need for appropriate consultation and most certainly call into question the city's characterization of this project in terms of "reconciliation."

Sign up: mailchi.mp/41121ae24d4a/rpca Facebook: RiversideParkCA Twitter: @RiversideParkCR

RPCA PAGE 1 OF 2

We are calling on City Council to reject the recommendation to support the Tewin project proposal.

Yours truly,

Hud feet

President, Riverside Park Community Association

c.c.

Riley Brockington, River Ward Councillor <Riley.Brockington@ottawa.ca> Alex Cullen, President, Federation of Citizens' Associations of Ottawa <alexcullen@rogers.com>

RPCA PAGE 2 OF 2